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(Community of Mentone Empowered Together)
Minutes September 28, 2021
Held at Mill Creek Cattle Co. banquet room 1874 Mentone Blvd.
1 Welcome The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Gabe De La Rosa 7:05 pm.  Flag Salute and Invocation Leonette DiMuro
2 Members President/Chair, Gabe De La Rosa, Vice Chair, Jan Orbaker, Secretary, Angie De La Rosa, Treasurer, Warren Wendel, Attorney Joyce Rapp, John Bonson, Otha Sarver, Leonette Di Muro, Jim and Maribeth Lotito, Scott and Marie Reynolds, Terri and Henry Lozano, Kathleen Texter, Larinna Beeles-Mort, Catherine Barrios both from SBCS department, Scott Ward Rep for 3rd District Supervisor Rowe Robert Pattison, Donna Neiswanger, Steve Hellerman, JP/Valerie Gutierrez
3 Minutes approved:  Leonette Di Muro / Jim Lotito 

4 Financial Report: Warren Treasurer went over the funds. 
5 Correspondence/Communication:  NONE

6 Chairman’s Report - NONE
Elected Officials Report:  Scott Ward Rep for 3rd District Supervisor Dawn Rowe. Scott talked with the members about the street vendors. He said new laws for vendors since 2019.  They must be licensed. Then he discussed the code enforcements and stated they will have more code enforcement officers hired with the new budget. If there is illegal cultivation going on at the Marijuana Church, we can call the Operation Hammer Strike 909 387 8400. Code enforcement can work through any case as well. There was also discussion about the parked cars on narrow streets and big trucks parked up by Greenspot. A brief discussion on the COPART junkyard. The Conditional Use Permit was approved in 2018 We can report any violations, and some have already been reported. Nohelia Orellano From Assemblyperson James Ramos Office Explained the bill that Assembly passed. AB1183 wildlife b ill. AB1055 Foster Children AB1962 Tribal Land and other Tribal Bills. Bills regarding jobs for the Blue Collar. And soon to be passed AB 226 Children Crisis Mental Health. Also 10 million put aside to help homelessness. There was discussion about the Native American Bills and the homeless. Attorney Joyce Rapp asked if James Ramos got the message about the lawsuit

7 Unfinished Business Attorney Joyce Rapp gave update on the Lawsuit against Redlands. Complaint was filed August 31st. She explained some of the actions taken in the 3-4 court appearances. It is an uphill battle, but she will continue until we can get another attorney, she may have some new evidence the end of October.
9 New Business: Warren made a motion to reimburse Joyce 110.00 for car trips and itemized list she gave him. Jim Lotito seconded and all in favor.
10 Senior Center Report- New information:   Gabe said he had talked to James Ramos about the senior center lack of activities and now it is getting opened up.
11  After no further discussions Adjournment 7: 49 p.m.                                                     
The next meeting will be Tuesday, October 26, 2021 @ 7:00 pm, (prior to the Chamber of Commerce Meeting.)   
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